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1. We support the ACMA’s proposed Standard 

1.1. We support the Standard’s focus on the flexible identification of, and response to,  
         financial hardship 



2. We support the minimisation of barriers to financial hardship  
 assistance 

2.1. The definition of financial hardship could be broadened 

2.2. Financial hardship assistance should be extended to consumers who no longer have  
        access to their services 



2.3. Evidence of hardship should only be required in limited circumstances 

2.4. Telcos should ask consumers about the hardship assistance they require 

2.5. Expanding customer service channels when speaking with a telco 





2.6. Phasing out the language of financial hardship 

3. We recommend a strengthening of proactive obligations for telcos 



3.1. Expanding options for proactive identification of financial hardship  

3.2. Expanding options for proactive financial hardship assistance  

3.3. Responding to changed circumstances 



3.4. Proactively informing consumers about their ability to seek assistance from the TIO 



4. Further feedback on the Standard 

4.1. We recommend further changes to the credit management provisions 





4.2. We support the training and monitoring requirements and encourage additional  
         reporting requirements 

4.3.  Expanding on requirements for manual payment methods 

 




